Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSON
MEETING MINUTES

Meeting Date and Time:
Tuesday, June 9, 2015 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Meeting Room, Sanbornton NH

The meeting was called to order by HDC Chairman pro tem Nick Orgettas at 7:00 PM.
Roll Call
Members present: 
 Nick Orgettas, Linda Salatiello, Stuart Dyment and 

Karen Ober (Ex Officio)
Members absent:
Franz Vail, David Rivers



Alternate Members present:
Nina Gardner (Seated for David Rivers)


Alternate Members absent:
Franz Vail


Others Present:
Bob Ward (Town Planner), Steve Ober (Old Town Hall Steward) 
Seating of Alternates for absent Regular Members
      Nina Gardner was seated for David Rivers
Approval of Meeting Minutes
     The minutes of the 05/12/2015 meeting were reviewed.  Karen moved approval of the minutes as presented.  Linda seconded subject to amending the wording “reneged” to “reconsidered” in reference to Lynn Chong serving as an alternate member.  The amended minutes were approved unanimously.
Discussion of Election of HDC Officers
Nick stated that he would be willing to stay on as Chair pro tem until someone else agrees to serve as Chair.

      New HDC Member

The HDC welcomed Stuart Dyment as a newly appointed member of the Commission.
 
      Certified Local Government Grant application 

     Bob reported on the status of the Certified Local Government (CLG) grant application.  He reviewed the minor changes to the application which were made at the suggestion of the NHDHR staff after their review of the Sanbornton HDC’s application.  He also reported that the NHDHR staff recommended dropping the small neighborhood meetings to be held in “host” private historic homes. The HDC did not agree with this suggestion, thinking these meetings were of substantial value and therefore should be retained in the program schedule, even if not classified by NHDHR as “eligible” project components.
      The HDC discussed the start date for the CLG project and supported the August start date assuming that NHDHR and Sanbornton Board of Selectmen were able to execute the grant contract by that date.  Karen moved that the CLG project start date be August subject to grant contract execution, Nina seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.

      LCHIP Grant Application
Steve Ober was present at the HDC meeting to discuss the proposed LCHIP grant application and to request HDC support.  Steve reviewed the proposed rehabilitation project for the Old Town Hall tower.  After discussion, Nina moved that the HDC write a “support letter” to be enclosed with the LCHIP grant application.  The motion was seconded by Linda and approved unanimously.  Bob will draft a “support letter” to be signed by HDC Chair pro tem Nick Orgettas.

     Next HDC Meeting and Proposed Agenda

The Commission decided to schedule the next HDC meeting for July 14.    
Meeting Adjourned

There being no further business to be considered, the meeting adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward
Town Planner 
